RESPONSIBILIDAD

PUBLISHED BY BUKLOD TAO AND CENTER FOR POSITIVE FUTURES-BANABA

For the Promotion of The Charter On Human Responsibilities

Issue No. 09  Vol. I








30 October 2005

Urban Herbal Garden Blooms!

Two sections of Freshmen of the Center for Positive Futures-Banaba, with Teacher JEFF last 14 October 2005, started their care and nurturing tasks at the seed bank and plant nursery. Instructions from Teacher REGINA of the Technology and Livelihood Education prompted students of First Year St. Clare and First Year St. Therese, to undertake initial ground preparations.

Then herbs, like Oregano and Damong Maria, were carefully introduced on the prepared plots, one for each section, which were jointly prepared by the students. The herbs were submitted as class assignment for each freshman. Ornamental plants were also brought in and were likewise planted.

Earlier, the mothers of the community assistanceship program of the school were already entertaining the idea of planting ginger herbs also in the plant nursery. They opined that the presence of abundant trees that provide large shaded areas at the seed bank makes the place conducive for growing gingers, which are also herbal, hence, medicinal.

Altogether, the hardworking mothers tilled two plots. Mother ROSIE CASIA volunteered to bring her robust ginger seedling, courtesy of her backyard garden. Another mother, MYRA BATOLINAO, offered to purchase ginger sprouts from the nearby village talipapa for additional ginger cuttings. That amount of money used for said purchase was the proceeds from the sale of recyclable discards retrieved earlier from the materials recovery facility of Buklod Tao.

Meanwhile, in a simple ceremony at the seed bank and plant nursery on 28 October 2005, the signage of this joint project of the Center for Positive Futures, the Alliance for a Plural, United, Responsible World, the Christian Foundation for Children and Aging-Antipolo, and Buklod Tao was displayed prominently for the community to behold. Doing the honors of giving inspirational messages and the unveiling of the modest billboard were Mrs. FLEUR DE LYS CUPINO of the Center for Positive Futures and Mrs. MARIA LOURDES G. NAVIO of the Christian Foundation for Children and Aging-Antipolo project.
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